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I am profoundly grateful for your partnership, prayers, and support in these challenging times. A year like 2022
makes even more relevant Boston University School of Theology’s (BUSTH’s) historic and ongoing commitments
to peace and justice in equipping transformational leaders. We remain hopeful and vigilant in our continued
partnership with you.

BREAKING NEWS:
● Students: Our academic year 2022-23 entering class was among our most diverse, with 88 new students

enrolling, 34 percent of whom were international students.
● Faculty: In September we welcomed three new faculty members: James McCarty, Assistant Clinical

Professor of Religion and Conflict Transformation; Eunil David Cho, Assistant Professor of Spiritual
Care; and Peng Yin, Assistant Professor of Ethics.

● New Online Degree First Cohort: BUSTH’s first fully online master’s degree—the Master of Religion
and Public Leadership (MARPL)—welcomed its first students in Fall 2022. MARPL seeks students who
wish to be prepared for leadership roles that creatively engage the challenges of public life. Learn more at
bu.edu/sth/marpl.

● Faculty Research: Prof. Filipe Maia was awarded a Louisville Institute book grant in April, and Prof.
Luis Menéndez-Antuña was awarded a grant from the Catholic Biblical Association in August. Other
large grants continue to move forward, including the Trauma Responsive Congregations Project led by
Prof. Shelly Rambo and supported by the Lilly Endowment, and the Positive Psychology and
Formation-Based Flourishing grant led by Prof. Steven Sandage and supported by the Peale Foundation.

● Scholarships: This year, we announced free tuition for all residential master’s candidates. We continue to
offer free tuition to UMC-registered candidates for ordained ministry and leadership fellowships that
support students in ethnic, gender, and sexuality studies. New funds include the Research & Teaching
Fund and Affirmation & Empowerment Fund as well as the following endowed funds: DEI, Theology &
the Arts, and Doctor of Ministry.

● Accreditation Visit: BUSTH just welcomed the United Methodist University Senate Review team on
February 1-3 for our re-accreditation visit.

● Online Lifelong Learning: BUSTH offers online courses for professional and spiritual enrichment of
religious leaders. Recent offerings include “Ethics and Video Games,” and “Spiritual Mending for
Helping Professionals.” To learn more, visit bu.edu/sth/oll.

● Development: Recent accomplishments include endowing the Faith and Ecological Justice Fund, and new
funding for student scholarships and academic programs.

COMMITMENT TO JUSTICE and COMPASSION:
● BUSTH’s Office of Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion offers webinars on timely inclusion efforts, such as

“Increasing Participation of Students of Underrepresented Backgrounds.”
● This year’s Lowell Lecture topics explore the spiritual dimension of artistic expression. This fall, Dr.

Emmett G. Price III highlighted the brilliant resilience and demonstrative hope of Black folk through the
lens of two exceptional spiritual beings: Nina Simone and John Coltrane. A diverse panel response
fostered rich conversation.

● Work continues to improve accessibility, sustainability, and responsible investing. BUSTH is the first
certified Green School at BU and is active in the Green Seminary Initiative.
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mH71FOIhl1A
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